
# 5 - BIBLE OVERVIEW 

Genesis 37-50 

In the last overview we ended with Jacob and Rachel having a son named 

Benjamin. This is Jacob's twelfth and final son. Descendants of these twelve 

sons are God's chosen people, the Jewish people, also known in the Bible as 
the Israelites. Remember God changed Jacob's name to Israel, and that is 
why his descendants were called Israelites. 

Jacob is Abraham's grandson, so this fulfilled God's promise to Abraham to 
make his descendants a great nation. 

Of the twelve sons Joseph was Jacob's favorite and he gave Joseph a coat 

of many colors. This made the other brothers jealous and they did not like 
Joseph. To make matters worse, Joseph had dreams he shared with his 
brothers about how he would rule over them some day. 

The brothers became so angry at Joseph that one day, while they watched 

the sheep; they saw a caravan heading to Egypt and decided to sell Joseph 
into slavery. 

An important man named Potiphar, bought Joseph. Joseph excelled at his job 
and Potiphar put him in charge of his whole household. Potiphar's wife was 
evil and asked Joseph to do things that were against how God wanted Joseph 
to live. 



When Joseph refused, she told lies about him and he ended up in jail. While 
in jail, some of the prisoners had dreams. God gave Joseph the ability to 
interpret the dreams. One person he interpreted dreams for was Pharaoh's 
cup-bearer. The cup-bearer was released from jail and worked for Pharaoh 
again. Joseph asked the cup-bearer to tell Pharaoh how he was unjustly put in 
prison, but the cup-bearer forgot. 

Troubled by dreams, Pharaoh was seeking help from the wise men in the 
court. This reminded the cup-bearer about Joseph and his ability to 
interpret dreams. So the Pharaoh sent for Joseph. 

Explaining the dreams to Pharaoh, Joseph warned of seven years of 
prosperity followed by seven years of famine. Not only did God give Joseph 
the gift to shed light on Pharaoh's dream, he also gave Joseph the words to 
inform Pharaoh of ways to prepare for the famine. Impressed, Pharaoh put 
Joseph in charge of getting the country ready for the famine. Even though 
Joseph was a slave, he was second in command of the whole country! 

So when the famine came Egypt was ready. This worldwide famine caused 
people to pour in from many lands to obtain food. One day Joseph's brothers 
showed up for grain. They did not know Joseph, but Joseph recognized them 
and remarkably forgave them. Reunited the entire family moved to Egypt to 
be near Joseph. The twelve tribes flourished in Egypt. 









We all do bad things sometimes, but we should try to be like Joseph and walk 

away from * doing something bad. Whenever you want to do 
something God does not want you to do pray this prayer: 

PRAYER 

Dear God, Help me to always be good. I want to obey my parents and behave 
the way you want me to behave. Thank you God for helping me be good, and 
loving me even when I am bad. 

My name is __________________ . I am 

_____ years old. I am walking through the Bible with 

____________ on this date. ___ _ 


